

















concentration {e.g. through use of the solvent NMP ~ now prohibited in many countries) in
liguid paraquat formulations.

10. Inteon has now been dropped by Syngenta and the company continues to endorse an ineffective concentration
of PP796 emetic in all its paraquat products, deliberately flouting the FAO spec requirements. People are still dying from
paraquat poisoning round the globe and Syngenta have not acted on information provided to senior staff in the
Company nor made any attempt to investigate the rationale for introducing the ineffective 0.5g/L emetic in Gramoxone
in 1977.

The company decision to terminate the ‘Inteon’ project in 102008 was taken after commercial
faunch in several countries since while both of the Sri Lankan studies and the South Korean
investigations provided some limited evidence for improvements in survival it had become
clear that the improvement in safety was considerably less than the anticipated (and
repeatedly claimed) 10-fold and no longer met the company’s objectives established for the
project. The PP796 concentration in Syngenta paraguat formulations complies with the FAQO
specification requirements {note the FAD specification requires the emetic to induce vomiting
in about 30 minutes in at least 50% of cases without reference to the formulation volume
consumed). The rationale for the initial emetic concentration introduced in Gramoxone in
1977 has been thoroughly investigated since Jon Heylings raised this issue with us in 2018.

11. A comprehensive letter detailing the history and dialogue between myself and company management together
with my own version of events has been prepared and will be sent initially to OPPTS Re-registration Branch at US EPA in
May 2019. This includes the scientific rationale behind my findings and references to original documents and reports
including CTL/R/390 by Mike Rose. Syngenta has always advocated “Science led Regulation “for many challenging
regulatory issues over the years, | foresee “Science led Litigation” may well result from this. | am sure we all agree that
falsified data should not be used on matters of human safety with Syngenta’s products. At the end of the day it will be
for the Regulators to decide on the next course of action once they become aware that there is a problem.

Naturally, | would be more than happy to discuss or debate any of the points above. If there is any disagreement with
any of the facts | have presented here do let ma know so | can make sure my dialogue, initially with US EPA is factually
correct.

Best regards

Jon Heylings
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